

TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE

Melissa Cordeiro, Town Clerk

10 Court Street Bristol, RI 02809 Tel. 401-253-7000 Fax. 401-253-2647

Email: Mcordeiro@bristolri.gov

MEMORANDUM

Date: May 19, 2023

To: Honorable Town Council

From: Melissa Cordeiro

COUNCIL CLERK

RE: Ordinance amendments to no parking on Thames Street.

It has recently come to our office's attention that there is an existing error in the ordinance regarding the designation of no parking on the west side of Thames Street from Church Street to Constitution Street.

The error was discovered in a recent legal advertisement for the proposed changes to the Thames Street "no parking" ordinance in front of the pump station. While the ad was not intending to change any parking restrictions on the West side of Thames Street from Church Street to Constitution Street, it was discovered that the current language does not align with the actual parking regulation in place.

To rectify this error, we kindly request an amendment to the town ordinance to reflect the correct the "no parking" designation as follows:

Thames Street, west east side, between Church Street and Constitution Street.

This correction is necessary to align the ordinance with the actual parking regulations in place.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or require further information.

TOWN COUNCIL

MAY 3 1 2023

MEETING